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Unmet Changes

Unmet Challenges

FAA efforts to incorporate drones into the national airspace have not
met industry’s expectations, a federal oversight agency says.

FSF Editorial Staff

Planning challenges and data

requirements hindered U.S. Federal Aviation
Administration (FAA) programs intended to
ease the integration of drones into the
National Airspace System (NAS), according to
a government oversight agency that
recommends adopting new performance
measures to track future progress.

The three-year Integration Pilot Program
(IPP) to accelerate the safe integration of
drones — also known as unmanned aircraft
systems (UAS), uncrewed aircraft systems
and several other terms — began in 2017, with
the FAA working in cooperation with state,
local and tribal governments and with industry
stakeholders to develop rules to allow
complex drone operations in the NAS.
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Unmet Changes

The IPP ended in late 2020 and was
succeeded by another initiative, known as
BEYOND, to address remaining challenges.

Results of the IPP “did not fully meet
industry and participant expectations, and
integration challenges remain,” the U.S.
Department of Transportation (DOT) Office of
Inspector General (OIG) said in an audit
report issued in late April. “FAA also faced
challenges balancing the need to ensure
aviation safety with UAS innovation,
especially given the complexity of proposed
operations.”

Some of the same challenges continued
into the BEYOND program, including issues
involving coordination among multiple lines of

business, the report said.

The report cited several IPP
accomplishments, including the more than
21,000 test flights and operational flights
conducted by participants, including package
deliveries and infrastructure inspections.
Nevertheless, the report said, the program
“did not fully meet industry or lead participant
expectations” — especially because it failed to
meet a primary industry goal of enabling
beyond visual line of sight (BVLOS)
operations.”

BVLOS is a focus of the BEYOND
program, but the FAA has not finalized the
program plan or success metrics, and the
agency also “faces challenges balancing
aviation safety with innovation,” the report

said. “As a result, it remains uncertain when
FAA and industry will be positioned to enable
operations beyond visual line of sight that are
economically viable throughout the NAS.”

The report included several
recommendations to the FAA administrator,
among them establishing “goals, milestones
and performance measures of success” for
BEYOND and implementing periodic
assessments of data collected at least
annually to determine whether it is providing
necessary information.

“Advancing UAS operations in the NAS
continues to be one of the most complicated
and fast-moving challenges FAA has faced in
recent years,” the report concluded. “FAA’s
ability to achieve full and safe integration of
UAS will require focused coordination and
communication across the Agency to make
data-driven decisions and promulgate new,

robust safety standards.” —a—
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